Faculty Salary and Budget Committee
Minutes of October 15, 2010
PRESENT: 
Aaron Baxter, Pat Bravender, Doug Busman, Marinus DeBruine,Gregg  Dimkoff, Henry  Duitman (sabbatical replacement for Burns), Gretchen Galbraith, Joe Godwin (ex officio), Linda Grinstead, Jag Nandigam (sabbatical replacement for Kurmas), Donijo Robbins (Chair), Paul Stephenson, Pat Thorpe, Xandra Xu


Not in Attendance:      Wally Boeve, Robert Hollister 
1.
The meeting was Called to Order at 12:00pm. 
The representatives serving as substitutes for FSBC members on sabbatical were welcomed.  

2. 
The Minutes of October 1, 2010 were approved, as amended.
The Minutes of September 10, 2010 and September 17, 2010 were amended to correctly identify members and then reapproved. 

3. 
A Motion was made and seconded to elect Robert  Hollister as FSBC Chair for 2011-12 and to serve as Vice-Chair for the remainder of 2010-11.  
Approved Unanimously. 

4. 
The Master of Philanthropy and Nonprofit Leadership final plan that was distributed earlier was discussed.  
A Motion was made and seconded to approve the Master of Philanthropy and Nonprofit Leadership Final Plan.
Approved Unanimously.  

5. 
There was discussion on the proposed annual salary adjustment for 2011-2012 that was distributed earlier, and a summary of faculty raises at public Michigan universities was distributed and discussed. 

After discussion it was agreed that the Chair will draft a letter to Administration requesting an increased salary adjustment for 2011-12, noting that neither raises or merit increases were given this year, and that a differentiation of raises/merit increases will be available within departments.    The draft letter will be presented at a future FSBC meeting.

6. 
The Chair presented an historical overview of differential fees/tuition, and distributed material for review.   Discussion. 


It was noted that there is not a written policy about fees; however, FSBC could develop a model and present a policy for consideration.   Committee members were asked to think about how any disparity in  fees could be addressed.  

7. 
The Chair announced that Dave Smith from Human Resources will attend the October 29 meeting. 


8. 
The meeting adjourned at 1:28pm.
